
                                                             

Welcoming 2025 in Style! 

We are so enthused to see what God is doing in the lives of the people in Kabira 

village in Mityana! January 2025 had a beautiful moment when we had our annual 

celebration. The crowds gathered, the visitors came, and the young people put on 

their Edrhon T-shirts to show identity! The village chiefs took up the front seats 

to enjoy the day! The music was played, and the dancing took place! Gifts were 

given to the children! The community also received gifts for all those that help in 

one way or another; the ladies who cooked the food were blessed, and the village 

elders were also acknowledged! Three elders from TNBSF (Tuesday Night Bible 

Study Fellowship) were present to celebrate the day with us! We showed them 

what God was doing in the lives of the children. They were overjoyed and thanked 

God that they came! 

                 

The elders of the village were grateful and looked forward to everything that was 

to be done that day. When the music began and the singing began, they danced 

away the afternoon with such joy! The bigger boys carried the gift items with 

such energy! The event took place at the top of the hill, and all who were weak to 

come up the hill were helped up! such a function in their community and expressed 

a desire to have more episodes like this. The children were so expectant and 

looked  

    



                

      

 

                       

         

Later, the food was served on the traditional banana leaves, and the Edrhon 

children helped to serve everyone else! Although it was almost not enough for 

every body, plates were shared, and every body that came was able to eat 

something! 



                   

We had a beautiful cake made for the day, and everyone had a piece of it! Rhona and I were called out to 

do the local traditional dance, and everyone else joined us in joy! We then gave out the new year hampers 

(meant to have been Christmas hampers) to the Edrhon sponsored children, which included a bucket , 

soap, jelly, toothpest and brush, a pair of shoes, bread, and a pair of bedsheets. Later, the ladies that 

volunteered to cook were given gifts of clothing and bread! These mean a lot to the people of the 

community. The community hampers included a bag full of a kilo of rice, sugar, cooking oil, bedding 

sheets, a bucket, bread, and more! 

     

At the end of the day, we all got together for a group picture and exchanged pleasantries! The elders 

expressed their gratitude for having been invited to the event!  

Thank you, everyone, for making this happen! It brought hope and joy to a community deep in the heart 

of Africa in the village of Kabira in Mityana. God bless you all! 

 

Much love from Edwin and Rhona 

EdRhon Ministries 


